
On the Review

Helsinki Law Review is published and edited by Finnish undergraduate law students. Its 
primary purpose is to provide Finnish law students with a forum for practicing their skills in 
academic writing and assessment as well as an opportunity to follow and participate in the 
work of their peers and seniors.

The Review is published twice a year. The Review is prepared to publish articles and other con-
tributions in Finnish, Swedish and English. English Abstracts are provided for articles not fully 
written in English. The Review is available for free subscription at www.helsinkilawreview.fi to 
organizations. 

Helsinki Law Review is supervised and counselled by an Academic Council that consists of 
a number of senior academic staff members in the University of Helsinki Faculty of Law. 
Each article is evaluated anonymously by a referee chosen among academic professionals.  
A referee evaluating an article written by an undergraduate student is advised of the author’s 
background.

The Review may be cited as Hel. L. Rev.

From the Editors

The very first issue of Helsinki Law Review saw the light of day in 2007. Now, after six years of 
hard and persistent work it is my pleasure to present the tenth issue of the Review. This jubilee 
issue of the Review represents the end one era and the beginning of another. Namely, after a dozen 
of successful issues it is safe to say that the Review has established a reputation as a leading student-
edited law review in Finland. However, many challenges still lie ahead and it is essential to find 
new ways to develop the Review.

In 2013 our editorial team has especially focused on improving the Review in order to ensure its 
future. As one result of our project we have established two interesting collaborations: Firstly, in 
cooperation with European Law Students’ Association (ELSA) Helsinki Law Review organised a 
writing competition in medical and bio law. The winning article of this competition can be read 
in the next issue of the Review. By being involved in organising the competition we wish to en-
courage law students to improve their writing skills. Secondly, due to our collaboration with the 
Helsinki Vis Moot Team this issue of the Review contains information on this year’s Willem C. Vis 
International Commercial Arbitration Moot. With this association we hope to promote moot court 
competition activities as well as attract new readers to the Review. Cooperations with both ELSA 
and the Vis Moot Team will hopefully continue in the future. 

How would you like us to improve the Review? Please let us know by sending much appreciated 
feedback. 

Or would you like to be the one to develop the Review? Please contact and amaze us with your 
fresh ideas. We will welcome editor applications in August 2013. 

Martina Castrén 
Editor-in-Chief
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